
BOCC MEETING PUBLIC COMMENTS  

03/08/2023 

These are questions and comments received through the County website and through 
the Strategic Communications email. 

Name:  

Cassaundra Linnebur 

Contact Information:  

cassaundraaa@gmail.com  

Received By:  

This comment was received via the Online form. 

Subject:  

Annexation of Club Rodeo into City Limits 

Comment: 

We have asked Jim Howell for solutions, as Club Rodeo is allowed to play an excessive 
amount of music until 2am that pounds on residents walls that are over 1,300 ft away 
from this facility. Family residents such as my own are looking for solutions such as 
Annexing Club Rodeo into Wichita City limits as they are currently the only facility on 
North of Macarthur that is not in City Limits. This will allow for Ordinances to help 
residents from continuous music until 2am. The Case #23S001883 at 23:48 hours on 
March 1st as this evening as officers have confirmed the level of noise in front of my 
home. I have been asking for help since Club Rodeo has moved in. This affects my 
families sleep, stress, and mental wellnes as we are left frustrated. 
  



Name:  

Sierra Franklin-Morton 

Contact Information:  

sfranklin1191@gmail.com  

Received By:  

This comment was received via the Online form. 

Subject:  

Public Comment Decorum  

Comment: 

I was very disappointed to see Chair Meitzner being abrasive and short with public 
commenters. These are your constituents who took the time out of their lives to address 
the commission with the concerns they have about their residences. This behavior 
comes off as callus and could discourage others from addressing the board because of 
the attitudes of the commission toward them. If the concern is a time crunch, maybe 
plan your meetings and lunches around the meetings. The constituents deserve your 
time and full attention. 


